## INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

TO: BARRY TIBBETTS - TOWN MANAGER & TOWN COUNCIL MEMBERS

FROM: CHUCK DAIGLE - CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER

FOR TOWN OF WINDHAM

CHD

**SUBJECT: AUTO SALVAGE YARD/NAME CHANGE** 

**DATE:** MAY 14, 2021

As part of the inspection, the following auto salvage yard was reinspected on May 14, 2021 for compliance because of a name change:

1. **Michael Bryant /SOS Auto Salvage**: 26 Anthoine Rd. Michael Bryant is the new owner. The storage area is 125' from the edge of the road to the storage lot with a gated entrance. There is more than a 50' buffer all the way around the storage lot. New owner is removing old tires from previous owner. No leaking fluids, cars are in neat order, lot looks good. Currently, the yard is in compliance. Map 21 Lot 16.





